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Fifteen members of the public were present.  Mayor Helms called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m., and led the group in a moment of silence. 
  
Agenda Approval

Commissioner Widmer moved to adopt the agenda as presented.  Commissioner Lentz seconded and the motion carried 5/0. 

Public Forum

Ms. Sally Stansill of 141 Holston Lane spoke about the high levels of traffic noise on Assembly Drive that can be heard from her home on Holston.  She stated that it has become quite a nuisance at all times of day.  Ms. Stansill appealed to the Commission to do something to slow down speeders and try to abate noise levels from trucks and other vehicles.

Ms. Meredith Greene of 130 Kanawha Drive also spoke about the high speed of trucks and cars on Kanawha Drive and how dangerous it can be in the curves.  

Mrs. Martha Campbell of 149 Maryland Place thanked the Town for publicizing the Firewise Initiative in the Montreat Minute.  She spoke to the importance of removing leaves from yards and foundation plantings, as leaves act as “wicks” for fire.  She also strongly recommended that seasonal residents should remove leaves now rather than when they return in the spring.  Mrs. Campbell provided some information about college students who are interested in raising money by raking leaves.  It is also very important for residents to log their hours raking for the firewise initiative.  

Ms. Nancy Fletcher of 441 West Virginia Terrace asked about the status of the lower Greybeard Trail repairs and the traffic re-routing during the repair period.  Mr. Carmichael commented that bids for the construction had been opened earlier in the day.  He expects construction to begin next month.  He also commented that the traffic re-routing plan has not been established yet, but it is a key responsibility of the engineer who is working on the project.  Town Staff will let everyone know what the traffic re-routing plans are well in advance of when it occurs.  

Adjournment

Commissioner Fouche moved to adjourn the meeting.  Commissioner Widmer seconded and the motion carried 5/0.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:53 p.m.
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